










Ronnie Lowenstein 
DIRECTOR 

April 7, 2017 

Marjorie Landa 
Deputy Comptroller for Audit 
Office of the comptroller 
I Centre Street 
New York, NY 10007 

Dear Deputy Comptroller Landa : 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
INDEPENDENT BUDGET OFFICE 

110 WILLIAM STREET, 14th Floor 

NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10038 

(212) 442-0225 Fax (212) 442-0350 
Email: ronniel@ibo.nyc.ny.us 

I have reviewed the Preliminary Letter Report on IBO's inventory practices for office equipment (FK17-

069AL) and am pleased that you found our agency "generally adhered to applicable procedures related 

to the safeguarding of assets." I am particularly pleased by a finding that is not overtly stated in the 

report but is implicit in its conclusions: that out of more than 200 pieces of office equipment-from 

printers to electric staplers to disk arrays--sought by your audit staff not a single one was lost or 

misplaced. 

As a budget agency, IBO is keenly aware of the valuable role played by the Comptroller's audit staff in 

ensuring that taxpayer dollars are used appropriately and effectively. An essential part of the effective 

use of resources is crafting management approaches that work well for an organization. Many city 

procedures are developed for agencies that have staffs many times the size of IBO and have multiple 

locations across the five boroughs. Grafting these procedures onto a small agency like IBO is at best 

cumbersome and at worst burdensome and overly bureaucratic. Based on the ultimate finding that 

every item sought by your audit team was accounted for, I believe that we have implemented a process 

that works well for an agency of our size. 

I do agree with your recommendation that rather than keeping our inventory control list on a rolling 

basis, we should date and document the results of each periodic inventory that our staff undertakes. 

This will add minimally to their workload whi le ensuring we have a sequential inventory list for our office 

equipment that is easily accessible and enables us to quickly track back to prior inventory reviews. 

IBO will also develop written procedures for its inventory process as the audit suggests. Again, as a small 

agency, the informal process has worked well for us for two decades. But now with the recent addition 

of a small, off-site location where we keep back up servers and other IT equipment, we agree that it 

makes sense to formalize our inventory procedures. 



Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the preliminary letter. I would also like to note and 

commend the professionalism of your staff throughout the audit process. 

Sincerely, 
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Ronnie Lowenstein 

c: lndera Segobind, Director of Administration, IBO 
Mindy Tarlow, Director, Mayor's Office of Operations 
George Davis Ill, Mayor's Office of Operations 


